

## Town of Lancaster

701 Main Street, Suite 4 Lancaster, MA 01523 Telephone: 978-365-3326 ext.1054 Fax: 978-368-4009 E-mail: dkoonce@lancasterma.net Office of the Conservation Commission

March 27, 2018

Mr. Jamie Fosburgh, NPS Northeast Regional Rivers Program Manager Ms. Lucy Wallace, Chair, NRWSR Study Committee Chair c/o Nashua River Watershed Association 592 Main Street Groton, MA 01450

Re: Wild and Scenic River Designation

Dear Mr. Fosburgh and Ms. Wallace,

The Lancaster Conservation Commission supports the purposes and goals of the "Nashua, Squannacook and Nissitissit Rivers Stewardship Plan", and endorses its recommendation to seek designation as Partnership Wild and Scenic Rivers. This action was voted by the Commission at the meeting on March 27, 2018.

Sincerely,

Kenneth Rapoza

Chairman